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California grid operator launches joint task force to investigate major power outage  
 

FOLSOM, Calif. –The California Independent System Operator Corporation (ISO) initiated a 

joint task force today to investigate the widespread blackout that left more than a million 

Southern Californians without power for nearly 12 hours.  In close coordination with the 

Western Electricity Coordinating Council (WECC), the ISO will bring together all of the utilities 

impacted by the outage including Arizona Public Service, San Diego Gas & Electric, Southern 

California Edison, Imperial Irrigation District and Comisión Federal de Electricidad, which 

serves customers in northern Baja. 

 

“Our first priority was to help restore electricity to customers in the San Diego area who were 

hard hit by this devastating blackout and we appreciate all the entities that teamed up to perform 

herculean efforts overnight,” said ISO President and CEO Steve Berberich.  “We now turn our 

focus to root-cause analysis to investigate the reason for the series of events that triggered the 

widespread power outage.”    

 

The task force will conduct a full investigation in a thoughtful, collaborative and transparent 

fashion to guard against it happening again. Findings from the investigation will be made public 

when available.   

 

Most of the local power plant units impacted by yesterday’s major system disturbance have 

returned to service and electricity has been restored to all San Diego customers.  

 

The Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and the North American Electric 

Reliability Corporation (NERC) also announced a joint inquiry in cooperation with the ISO, 

WECC, all utilities impacted and state regulators in California and Arizona.  WECC has also 

announced its own Event Analysis that will be conducted with participation from the California 

ISO. 

 

More information will be relayed to media as it becomes available. 
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